

C.E. PRIMARY ACADEMY (HANDSWORTH)

The Newsletter 17

12.7.19

This Newsletter is available on our Website: www.htcepa.bham.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers,

You should have all received your child's end of year school report yesterday. Hopefully you have had the chance to read through and discuss the comments with your child. If you would like to discuss the report with your child's class teacher we will be holding a 'drop in' parents consultation on Tuesday 16th July 3.45pm-6.00pm.

Congratulations to Cheidel in Year 3 as his name has been drawn from the Golden Raffle Ticket Box and he has won the big prize for the year. Cheidel will be receiving his prize during the Governors' Certificate Assembly next Friday.

Don't forget that it is our end of year disco on Monday 3.45-5pm. The disco if free for our Year 6 pupils and a £1 for pupils in other year groups. All KS1 children need to be accompanied by an adult and the cost of entry for adults is £1.50. Looking forward to seeing you all there.

I hope that you all have a fantastic Summer holiday. We will see those of you returning next year back in school on Wednesday 4th September (and Reception on Tuesday 10th September).

Mrs P. Burns

Headteacher

Year 6

Dear Year 6,

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all lots of luck as you move onto your new secondary schools. You have been a fabulous Year 6 and I am so proud of the mature young people that you have all become. I hope that you are able to look back on your time at Holy Trinity with fond memories.

I know that you have all received your SATs results this week. You all worked so hard to do your best in your SATs. Your attitude was fab! We couldn't have asked for more. So remember, whether you 'aced the test' or things didn't go so well on the day—you are more than a score.

All of the staff wish you all the best for the future. Don't be strangers!

Academic year 2018-2019

This current academic year is nearly over and we are all starting to think about the new year ahead. On Wednesday the children will get to spend time in their new classrooms with their new teachers.

Classes for next year

Class Name	Teacher	
Reception	Mrs. Macdonald	
Year 1	Miss. Lilley	
Year 2	Miss. Day	
Year 3	Miss. Morris	
Year 4	Miss. Fisher	
Year 5	Mr. Burke	
Year 6	Mrs. Cooper	

Afternoon Tea

Congratulations to our Afternoon Tea winners for this half-term. They were: Ruth from Reception, Abdul from Year 1, Ayomide from Year 2, Olivia from Year 3, Malka from Year 4, Joseph from Year 5 and Seydina from Year 6. We all had a lovely time enjoying sandwiches, scones and cakes on Wednesday afternoon.









From 4th September 2019 to 25th October 2019 (38 days)



(38 Days)

	Year Group	Amount for Half Term
School Fund	KS1	School fund - £3.80
Tuck & School Fund	KS2	Tuck – £7.60
		S/F - £3.80
		Tuck & School Fund - £11.40
Dinner Money	Years 3 - 6	£91.20
		(£2.40 per day, £12.00 per week)

Your child's Tuck and/or School Fund **MUST BE PAID EVERY MONDAY MORNING** to the class teacher, unless you pay in advance.

Thank you for your continued support. The office does not provide change.

Dinner Money

All meals need to be booked and paid for online using the Schoolgateway App or online https://login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login

Dates for your diary

Tuesday 16th July - 10am Church

Tuesday 16th July - 'Drop in Parents Consultation 3.45-6.00pm

Wednesday 17th July - Year 6 Leavers' Assembly

Friday 19th July - Children break up for Summer at 1.15pm



Dates for next academic year

Monday 2nd September - Teacher Day

Tuesday 3rd September - Teacher Day

Wednesday 4th September - Children in Yrs 1-6 return to school

Tuesday 10th September - Reception children start school

Monday 28th October - Friday 1st November - Half-term

Monday 4th November - Children return to school

Friday 20th December - Children break up for Christmas holiday

Monday 23rd December-Friday 3rd January 2020 - Christmas holiday

Monday 6th January - Teacher day

Tuesday 7th January - Children return to school

Monday 17th February-Friday 21st February - Half-term

Monday 24th February - Children return to school

Friday 3rd April - Children break up for Easter holiday

Monday 6th April-Friday 17th April - Easter holiday

Monday 20th April - Children return to school

Friday 22nd May - Teacher Day

Monday 25th May-Friday 29th May - Half-term

Monday 1st June - Children return to school

Friday 17th July - Children break up for Summer holiday

Please note that children do not need to attend school on Teacher Days. These days are for staff training.



FREE ACTIVITY PROGRAMME WITH GREAT MEALS INCLUDED



Happy Healthy Holidays is Birmingham's biggest free summer holiday activity programme with food.

Join us for:

- 4 hours 4 days 4 weeks this summer
- Varied programme for kids and teens
- Learn to cook, craft and get active (all kit provided)
- Make new friends and bring old friends
- Inclusive specialist SEN support at key sites
- Enjoy great summer meals and snacks daily

To register and for more information visit www.sportbirmingham.org/HHH Your holiday club, local youth services, children's centres and libraries can help you. #FoodAndFunInBrum



